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UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION 
OFFICE OF THE GENERAL COUNSEL 

October 29, 2021 

Via FOIA Xpress 
 
Hans Bader 
Bader Family Foundation 
1100 Connecticut Ave, N.W. 
Suite 625 
Washington, D.C. 20036 
 
Re:  Bader Family Foundation v. U.S. Department of Education – October 2021 Release 
 Civil Action No.: 1:21-cv-02086 (DLF) 

FOIA Request No.: 21-01695-F 

 

Dear Mr. Bader: 

This letter is the Department of Education’s response to Bader Family Foundation’s request, dated 
May 20, 2021, for information pursuant to the Freedom of Information Act (FOIA), 5 U.S.C. § 552.  
Specifically, FOIA Request No. 21-01695-F seeks: 

Any email sent or received between February 1, 2021 and the date you process this request, 
by any covered Education Department employee that contains the following words: (1) 
"1619 Project," and (2) "history and civics"; and (3) "grant" and (4) "program" or "programs" 
and (4) "Gordon Wood" or "James McPherson" or "Sean Wilentz" or "Timothy Sandefur" or 
"Victoria Bynum." 

The release of 1,338 pages has been uploaded to the FOIA Xpress System for your review.  All 
responsive pages have been released to you. 

However, certain information has been withheld according to FOIA exemptions 5 U.S.C. § 552 
(b)(5) and (b)(6), specified below: 

• Records or portions of records relating to certain intra-agency information is exempt from 
disclosure pursuant to 5 U.S.C. § 552 (b)(5) of the FOIA.  This exemption permits the 
withholding of inter- or intra-agency information that could be withheld under civil 
discovery, including information subject to the deliberative process, attorney-client, or 
attorney-work product privileges.   
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• Records or portions of records relating to personal information is exempt pursuant to 5 
U.S.C. §552 (b)(6) of the FOIA.  Disclosure of this information would constitute a clearly 
unwarranted invasion of personal privacy. 

Because this request is in litigation, if you have questions regarding this response, please contact 
AUSA Stephanie Johnson at Stephanie.Johnson5@usdoj.gov.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Kristin Delbridge 
General Attorney 

 
 
 
 
cc: AUSA Stephanie Johnson 

mailto:Stephanie.Johnson5@usdoj.gov









































































